Safety Committee Meeting November 22, 2005

- Improvements: We would like to have the inside of the station painted. Line item. \$2150, Darrell advised his dept. could do the painting, we would like to use the \$2150 to replace the 15 yr. old carpet in the station.
- M.D.T. mapping, almost complete. Have not been billed yet.
- New equipment being considered. Thermal imager, night vision, tasers, M.D.T. for the last marked car, stalker dual radar,
- Duty room computers, Al Randall has ordered the new computers.
- I have spoken with the Mayor, we are looking at a new part time officer. Hopefully it will allow us to cut down on the times one officer is working. Presently we try and schedule two duty officers on days and afternoons.
- Coin theft, solvable, working with the FBI, it is anticipated that the search warrant should be executed some time next week.
- Sal's, we have a suspect, prints have been sent to BCI, suspect has 22+ pages of CCH. Time in six different correctional facilities.
- Internal investigation.
- New phone system, phone at the front of the station, voice mail, cell phones.
- Craig Blake's injury, report has been sent to Dennis Coyne ref. charges to be filed.

Jim Wetzel

John Dishong

Brian Morrison